The Village at Izatys Association, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting

Saturday, December 2, 2017
Association Resort Office 
8478 Par Five Drive
Onamia, MN 56359
The meeting was called to order by President Michelle Baringer at 10:01 a.m. In attendance were Board Members 
Kim Knickerbocker, Roger Swanson, Cathy Shuman, Brent Wessman, Randy Hoversten and Ron Zappa. Representing Zappa Management was Resort Manager, Tom Baltz; Office Manager, Amy Parkin; and Controller Joan Lewis.  Also in attendance was Neal Narveson representing Narveson Management Inc. 
The minutes of the October 4, 2017 Board of Directors Meeting were unanimously accepted.
The Ad Hoc volunteer applications were reviewed.  Tom Baltz had called all of the applicants and had spoken to all but two of them.  Two of the applicants could not be present for a personal interview due to previous commitments.  One of the applicants indicated that he would be attending the owners meeting and will be available for an interview. 
After discussion, it was agreed to move forward with the interview and consider Toms evaluation for the remaining candidates. 

Committee Reports:
Presidents Report:

The Annual meeting agenda was reviewed.  

Finance Committee
Kim Knickerbocker reviewed the October financial report. Kim reported that the 2017 financials are reflecting the fact that major repairs have been completed.  A new mound system has been installed at B3.  Additional furnaces and water heaters have been installed, mattresses have been replaced in all of the C units. 

 Payroll expenses are as budgeted. 
Property Management Report 

There was an update on the status of Izatys Resort.  The resort is open on a limited basis from Wednesday through Sunday.  The indoor pool is open six days a week from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  The bar and restaurant are open.  
Neal Narveson spoke regarding the various current policies regarding transfers of ownership and options regarding the flexibility of ownership.  There are five or six transfer companies which Neal has designated “Lesser Scams” in which the company will accumulate a number of recordable deeds from the resort through various methods of exchange and then offer them to the resort at an agreed upon price. Neal recommended the Board keep an open mind and “authorize” the management company to handle situations where a deed from the Village at Izatys Association is traded in to a transfer company. 
A motion was made by Cathy to authorize the Management Company to handle situations where a deed from an owner of a Village at Izatys Association unit, that had been traded in, is offered to the Association from a transfer company.  The Management Company would keep the Board updated regarding these situations through monthly financial reports. The motion was seconded by Ron.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
Old Business 
The Board discussed the lack of response from II regarding the request to discuss dual affiliation with RCI. 
It appears that it will continue to be an ongoing conversation. 

Action Item – The Board recommends that a letter be sent to II saying that due to the lack of response on the request to discuss duel affiliation, the Village at Izatys Association does not intend to auto renew the current agreement at the 2020 expiration date. 

New Business

The candidate for the Ad Hoc committee was interviewed. It was agreed that he would be an asset to the group. 
A motion was made and seconded to accept Cal TenEyck as a member of the Ad Hoc Committee.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
Action Item – Tom Baltz to contact the remaining volunteers and verify their interest and his original impressions of the candidates.   He will then transfer that information to the Board and they will then notify Tom of their choices for the committee. 

The meeting date schedules for the 2018 Board meetings will be distributed by Ron before the end of the year. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Joan Lewis, Recording Secretary
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